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Dear Walden Grove Parents and Students, 

 

Starting tomorrow, Friday 12/4, per Dr. Valenzuela’s directive, WGHS will move to remote learning.  

 

Friday, Dec. 4
th

 to Monday, Dec. 14
th

 

Remote learning expectations for Friday, December 4th through Monday, December 14
th
 will be a little different than 

what it was first quarter.  Students are expected to follow the bell schedule and log into every class at the beginning of the 

period on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. 

 Bell schedule: 

 
 Students are expected to keep cameras on during the class session unless the teacher gives permission. 

 Students will attend all classes virtually and participate in activities.  Students must be in attendance the entire 

class to be marked present. 

 Wednesday, December 9
th
 will be the only day of the week in which students will work independently on review 

assignments.  Please remember to log into every teacher attendance link to be marked present. 

 On-site learning in the library is still available to any student, however, students must provide their own 

transportation to WGHS. 

 

Tuesday, December 15
th

 to Thursday, Dec. 17
th

  

As stated in the parent/student letter on Nov. 30
th
, all final exams will be administered remotely.  The following test 

schedule will be followed: 

 

Tuesday, December 15, 2020 Wednesday, December 16, 2020 Thursday, December 17, 2020 

1st  Period 8:50 - 10:35 am 3rd  Period 8:50 - 10:35 am 5th  Period 8:50 - 10:35 am 

Break 10:35 - 10:55 am Break 10:35 - 10:55 am Break 10:35 - 10:55 am 

2nd Period 11:00 am - 12:45 pm 4th Period 11:00 am - 12:45 pm 6th Period 11:00 am - 12:45 pm 

 

Zero hour students will take their final exam Tuesday, Dec. 15
th
 and Wednesday Dec. 16

th
 from 7:30-8:24 AM. 
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Testing Logistics 

 Students will stay on Google Meets or Zoom during the administration of the test. 

 Cameras must be ON during the administration of the test. 

o Students who do not turn on their camera will not be allowed to take the test.  If technology does not 

allow for students to use a camera, email Ms. Kristen Blaser at kblaser@sahuarita.net to request 

taking the final exams in the WGHS Auxiliary Gym testing location.  Requests must be submitted by 

Friday, Dec. 11
th
.  Approved students will take their finals manually with a test proctor. 

 Testing must be completed during the timeframes given and are expected to stay on video during the entire 

test window. 

 When students complete the exam, they will send a chat (in the video session) to the teacher informing them 

they have completed and submitted the exam. 

 Teachers will verify they have received the exam and at that point dismiss the individual from class. 

 WGHS Buses will not be running.  If approved to take the final exam in the gym, students must provide their 

own transportation to school. 

 No early final exams will be administered.  If a student has an excused absence during final exams, they will 

be allowed to make up their final exam in January after Winter Break. 

 

Athletics 

All winter sports will be moved to Phase 1 immediately.  Continual evaluation of county and local health metrics will be 

conducted to determine when to move into other phases. 

 

Attendance 

Per district policy, any student who exceeds 10 unexcused absences in a semester will receive a No Grade (NG) for their 

semester grade.  Letters will be sent home with the appeal process if your student will receive a NG in one or more 

classes. Attendance appeals MUST be submitted to WGHS Administration in order to be evaluated during the appeal 

process.  Failure to complete and submit an appeal will result in no credit.  

 

Thank you for your understanding and flexibility during these difficult times. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Teresa M. Hill 

Principal 

Walden Grove High School 

mailto:kblaser@sahuarita.net

